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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We are excited to announce that we would once again like to take the children from Years 1 
– 6 on a trip to the Pantomime at the Castle Theatre, Wellingborough. This year’s Panto is 
‘The New Adventures of Peter Pan’. 
 
Ticket prices are slightly higher this year due to the fact that there is flying!  So to enable us 
to get the tickets at the best possible rate we are required to pay a deposit of £5 per child by 
15th March, if you would like to pay in full, please also do so by 15th March. 
 
The trip will take place on Wednesday 4th December, and all years will be watching the 1pm 
performance.  
 
The cost of this trip will be £19 per child, which covers the ticket and coach travel. 
 
If you would like your child to go on this trip please complete the slip below and return by 
15th March. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Many thanks 
 
Mr R Penny  
Principal 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
I give permission for ______________________(child’s name) in class  
 
________________ to attend the Panto Trip on 4th December 2024. 
 
______ I have paid £5 deposit on Wisepay and agree to pay the remainder of £14 by 28th  
June 2024.  
 
______ I would like to use Pupil Premium to pay 
 
______ I have paid the full amount of £19 on Wisepay 
 
________________ signature of Parent/Carer 


